EAST SALFORD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 
Thursday, 25th March, 2010 

St Paul’s Primary School 

Neville Road 

Kersal 

Salford 

Meeting commenced: 6.30 p.m. 








    
“         ended: 8.15 p.m. 

PRESENT: 
G. Cooper – in the Chair 



Councillors Coen, Connor, King, McIntyre and Merry


G. Stringer MP

COMMUNITY COMMITTEE MEMBERS AND REPRESENTATIVES: 



L. Craven 



C. White 



S. McCulloch



E. Partington 



D. Shields 



R. Bottomley 



C. Shields 



D. Mitchel 



A. Gorman 



C. Hyde 


H. Kavanagh 



L. Eastham 



C. Breen 



S. Grant 



J. Redford 



V. Parsons 


P. Brodie 



P. Dennett 



S. Ord 



M. Thorpe 



A M. Pickup 



J. Tobin



H. Davies 



L. Parr



P. Hogg



C. Stewart



L. Sidwell



S. Calver 



D. Pritchard 



M. Marlow 



B. Adams 



E. Parkinson 



N. Monaghan 



J. Mobasher



M. Kelly 



V. Broadbent 



B. Adams 



T. Broadhurst 



A. Bickerton 



P. Ball



M. Hamer 



G. Waite



B. Hawke 



K. Groves 



C. Sumner 



K. Coakley 



L. Carr



T. Curran 



A. McAvoy



H. Potts 



J. Spencer



G. Hassall



A. Searle



A. Gajda 



S. Kingston 



S. Carson



B. Carson 



A. Barclay 



K. Lomas 



P. Cordon 



L. Whitehouse 



J. Jones 



H. Kershner 



M. McDonagh 



S. Fisher 
OFFICERS:
R. Baldry – Neighbourhood Manager



V. Hamnett – Assistant Neighbourhood Manager 



P. Walker – Area Co-ordinator 



J.Chapman – Neighbourhood Development Officer 

                                             (Neighbourhood Management Team)


J. Crook – Salix Homes



J. Slater – Salix Homes 

 

M. Rolfe – Salix Homes 


C. Richardson – Salford Community Leisure 



M. Griffiths – Urban Vision 


P. Hirst – Urban Vision 



S. Coulson – Greater Manchester Police



T. Field – New Deal for Communities 



B. Elder – New Deal for Communities 



K. Daniels – New Deal for Communities 



L. Nealon – Democratic Services 

75.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Murphy, Andy Stockton, Diane Crowcroft, Rita Fisher, Freda Rimmer, Tony Wilson, Debbie Prince, Sarah Sleve, Stella Elliott, Barbara Tennant and Inspector Bailey. 

76. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes from the last meeting held on 28th January, 2010, be approved as a correct record. 

77.
BUDGET SUB GROUP
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations arising from the meeting arising from the meeting of the Budget Sub Group 9th March, 2010 be approved. 



(2) THAT the financial position statement in respect of (a) Devolved Budget, (b) Community Health and Well Being Fund and (c) SPAA Active Communities Funding 2009-2010 be noted. 

78.
PENDLETON SUBWAY PRESENTATION
A presentation was given by Officers from Urban Vision on the proposals for Pendleton Subway improvements working along with the Children at Albion High School that included information on: 

· What the public thought of the subways at the moment; 
· Information on what the public thought needed improving after a feasibility study; 

· Potential solutions after consultation with community groups;

· Proposed themes.

The Chair thanked Urban Vision for their presentation and discussion ensued in respect of the following: 

· The use of underground lighting; 
· What the costs will be and has any consideration be given to the erection of a walkway bride across the roundabout;

· Using solar lighting; 
· CCTV

RESOLVED:
THAT the presentation be noted. 

79.
CHAIRS CHAT
The Chairman Graham Cooper informed the Group that he would not be standing as Chairman at the AGM meeting. He thanked everyone for all the hard work effort and support they put in to helping the East Salford area. 
Members of the Community Committee introduced themselves and stated where they were from and why they felt it was important to attend this Community Committee and help East Salford. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

80.
COMMUNITY ISSUES 
· Geese on Ayrshire Road 
The Community Committee were informed that Harry Davies was in contact with Manchester United Football Club and that a complaint had been logged by Harry with Greater Manchester Police. 
Harry Davies informed the Community Committee that he had raised this issue over thirteen weeks ago and nothing had been done by Greater Manchester Police so he had made a formal complaint which he was still waiting for a reply. 

Roger Baldry stated he would discuss the issue further with Harry. 

The Chair stated that the Community Committee would support the complaint made to Grater Manchester Police. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 



(2) THAT Roger Baldry visits Harry Davies to discuss the matter further. 
81.
POLICE UPDATE 
Sergeant Coulson provided the Community Committee with the following crime figures and current operations:
· There had been 29 burglaries this month; 
· There had been 5 robberies this month;

· There had been 43 thefts from motor vehicles;
· Figures for theft of motor vehicles and criminal damage; 

· The figures of reduction on burglary dwellings, theft from motor vehicles and vehicle damage from April 2008 to April 2009; 
· From April 2008 to April 2009 there had been a 28% reduction;
· From April 2008 to April 2009 there had been a 43% reduction;
· From April 2008 to 2009 an overall 28% reduction in East Salford.

· Snap week; 

· Truancy week;
· Operation Thunder;

· Operation Blockade; 

Beryl Hawke raised concerns with youths that had been permanently excluded from schools that were wandering the streets during the day and question what was being done to tackle this. 

Rodger Baldry stated that this matter would be raised at the LPDG. 

Resolved: (1) THAT the information be noted. 


       (2) THAT the issues regarding permanently excluded children be discussed at the next LPDG meeting. 

82. COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN
The Community Committee were asked to inform the Neighbourhood Management Team if they had any comments on the draft Community Action Plan by contacting them by telephone, e-mail or calling at the Neighbourhood Management Office. They were informed that the finalised plan would be displayed at the AGM meeting in May. 
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

83.
ACTION SHEET
· Cherry Trees Nursery
The Community Committee were informed that a meeting had taken place with Cherry Trees to identify possible options and were informed that Salford City Football Club were currently unable to offer temporary accommodation. 

 The community Committee were informed that there was potential to put a portakabin on the St Paul’s School Nursery building but that was currently being looked at by City Council Planners. 
Vanessa Hamnett stated that she would contact the planners for a response to see if the portakabin option was feasible. 

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted. 



(2) THAT Vanessa Hamnett speaks with Planners from the City Council with regard to the nursery having a portakabin facility for short term usage. 

· Over 50s swim at Salford University
The Community Committee were informed that free access was now available on Tuesday’s and Friday’s from 10.00 a.m. to 11.00 a.m. 
Councillor Coen stated that two one hour sessions twice a week was insufficient and this needed reviewing. 

The Community Committee discussed issues regarding the University including the invitation to the new Vice Chancellor Martin Hall to this meeting to discuss the Universities aspirations and Masterplan. 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 



      (2) THAT the Martin Hall the Vice Chancellor of Salford University be invited to discuss the Universities aspirations and Masterplan. 
· Friends of Kersal Moor
Paul Walker informed the Group that following the Walkabout the City Council was investigating who owned the land to take enforcement action, signs would be erected saying no tipping and that later in the year Environment Services would use cameras to monitor the Moor. 
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 
84.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE AGM MAY 2010
Roger Baldry suggested to the Community Committee that this year’s annual general meeting being held in May should be a celebration of what this Community Committee has achieved during the past year. He suggested that the meeting commence at 4.30 p.m. and display boards from different groups be erected he suggested that if any of the Community Groups would like to take part in this celebration and have a board to show what they are for and what they do for this Community to contact the Neighbourhood Management Team. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 



(2) THAT the AGM meeting be a celebration of what the Community Committee has achieved over the past year. 

85.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
· Albert Park

Lee Craven informed the group of an event that took place on Albert Park for young people and over 120 young people attended he stated it was a fantastic event. 
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

· Curtis White 

Lee Craven congratulated Cutis White on winning the Salix Homes Young Outstanding Person award. 

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

· Graham Cooper

Peter Ball thanked the Chairman Graham Cooper for all the hard work he had done for this Community Committee and area during the three years he had been Chairman. 

Graham thanked Peter and the Community Committee and stated he was proud to be part of this area.

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

